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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To update members on developments at Longridge Sports Centre and Civic Hall.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

This report contributes to making people’s lives safer and healthier


  

2
BACKGROUND

2.1 At the last meeting of Community Committee, it was reported that a letter had been received by the Chair of Governors giving an unrealistic deadline for the conclusion of negotiations on the new agreement.  Committee agreed that the Director of Community Services write back to the Chair, explaining that the Council was unable to meet the deadline but wished to continue negotiations within a mutually agreed timescale, and the status quo should remain until such conclusions are reached.

2.2 Committee was also informed that the contract had been let for the replacement of the synthetic pitch carpet, and work was scheduled to be complete at the start of the autumn term.

2.3





It was also reported that work had begun on the new gym/children’s centre, and was scheduled to be completed by mid September.



3
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1 We have received a reply from the Chair of Governors agreeing to re-convene negotiations at the start of the new term.

3.2 Work on the pitch has started, but the bad weather has delayed repairs to the sub-surface.  The amount of work required to the sub-surface is also greater than anticipated, although we had reported that this could only be a best guess until the carpet was removed.  The anticipated date now for completion is 19th September.

3.3 At the last site meeting, it was reported that work on the Civic Hall may be delayed due to a design issue with the main entrance.  We are waiting for a revised completion date, but it could be as much as six weeks behind the original timescale.

3.4
After carrying out an analysis of overtime across the Council, Longridge Leisure Centre has been highlighted as generating significant overtime payments.  This is due to a freeze in recruiting new staff until we know what the future arrangements will be.  This has resulted in some shifts, particularly at weekends, being predominantly covered through overtime.  When these costs were analysed against usage, it demonstrated that the cost of opening the building was very high at weekends after 5pm, as there was very little usage.  CMT therefore concluded that the opening hours be amended so the centre closes at 5pm on Saturdays and Sundays, unless there is a specific request eg winter cricket nets.

4
CONCLUSION

4.1 We are hoping to meet with the Chair or Governors and new head teacher shortly, to arrive at a mutually acceptable agreement, but will re-iterate the Council’s position in relation to its version of a preferred solution.

4.2 Despite time delays and extra costs associated with the sub-base, we will endeavour to deliver the scheme as near to the £181,500 estimate as possible.  The school has been informed of the delay and the associated access issues on the school site.

4.3
Delivery of the gym is something out of our control, as the County Council are project managers, but we continue to press for an early completion.
JOHN C HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES
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